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Newsletter

Dear Pauoa Ohana,
We are in month two of SY 23-24.  How quickly August 
has passed us by.  Thank you for your support in our 
Panda Fundraiser.  With your help, we raised a little 
over $1800 and reached 6 states:  Hawaii, Oregon, Texas, 
Washington, Nevada and California.  Way to go Pauoa Ohana.  

September brings us our first school wide event on campus in our 
Mele on the Lawn.  Come and join us for some mele or music under 
the stars of Pauoa Valley on September 8 from 5:30-8 pm.  Enjoy 
music from our partners with Mana Maoli and friends of Pauoa, food 
from our community–Pizza Inferno, OMG food truck, and our own 
cafeteria serving chili, chili dogs, hot dogs and spam musubi.  See 
you all at Mele on the Lawn on Sept. 8.

Lastly, let’s continue to work together in partnership in serving a 
quality education for our haumana.  Make sure to have your child in 
school on time and present daily, time for iReady (60-90 minutes each 
week), and completion of school and homework.  Stay informed by 
checking your child’s planner or communication tablet and 
communicating your child’s needs with his/her classroom teacher.  
Let’s do this together.  Continue to “Believe to Achieve!  Stand up!  Be 
heard!  Let’s excel now!”.  Have a blessed month in September.  

Aloha,

Dale Arakaki, Principal
"Believe to Achieve!  Stand up!  Be heard!  Let's excel now!"
National Blue Ribbon School 2018
Pauoa Elementary School

 2301 Pauoa Road, Honolulu, HI 96813     http://pauoa.k12.hi.us     808-587-4500

Principal Arakakiʼs Message

Upcoming Events

● 9/4 - Labor Day Holiday
● 9/8 - Mele on the Lawn
● 9/11 - PTC Forms Due

       Kinder - i-Ready
       Diagnostic #1

● 9/20 - Picture Taking
                  Day

● 9/25 - 9/28 - Safety
       Week

● 10/4 - Frank Delima

ORDER 
NOW!
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Aloha Pauoa Ohana! 

Thank you to all of the parents who stopped by the 
PTA table at the open house. We would love to see 
you at our next in-person meeting on Tuesday, 
9/12/23 @ 5p in the Pauoa Library. If you have any 
questions please feel free to call/text 
808-478-6909 or email 
PauoaOhanaPTA@gmail.com.

Pauoa Ohana 
PTA



Preschool: Ms. Hezekia (D1)

    GRADE LEVEL          

         NEWS
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August has come and gone! It happened so fast. We haǿe been busy in D1 
learning school routines, hoȀ to share,  express our emotions and enjoy our time 
together as a class. August's topic Ȁas All About Me and September Ȁill be 
about Community & Community Helpers.Continue to encourage your child’s 
communication skills, social skills and building independence at home. Please 
continue to keep your child at home if he or she is feeling unȀell (cough, runny 
nose,sneezing, congestion, diarrhea, etc.). Social skills are learned throughout the 
day and students regularly interact Ȁith each other. Please notify me or the office 
of any absences. Lastly, thank you all for being a Ȁonderful support and Ȁe look 
forȀard to continuing to help your child groȀ. 

Thank you for your continued care and support, 

From Ms. Kanoe and D1 Support Staff



Kindergarten: Ms. Derby (D2), Mrs. Hamada (D3),  Mrs. Salcedo (D4) 
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Aloha Kindergarten Families, Wow it’s hard to believe your child has been 
with us for one month already!  This month we will continue to work with 
your child on building their independence in and outside of the 
classroom and ask for you to also challenge your child at home in doing 
this. In reading we continue our work with upper and lowercase letter 
recognition, letter formation, and letter sounds. In math we will be 
working on number correspondence, number recognition and rote 
counting. If you have time please continue to work on these skills at home 
with your child.  We appreciate all your help and support this past month 
and look forward to a great September!  
 
Mrs. Salcedo, Mrs. Hamada, and Ms. Derby 

    GRADE LEVEL          

         NEWS



Grade 1: Mrs. Sanbei (B3), Ms. Bierwert (B4), Ms. Keith (B5)
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    GRADE LEVEL          

         NEWS

Happy September, family and friends of first grade! We have focused 
this past month on building relationships and learning routines. Now that 
we have settled in, we will be diving into our Reading and Math curriculum. 
For math, we are starting a new math curriculum and will continue to 
focus on addition and subtraction. Please read with your child and ask 
comprehension questions before, during, and after reading. Please also 
practice sight words daily. We appreciate your support at home!

Thank you,
First Grade Team



Grade 2: Mrs. Obayashi (C2), Mrs. Rickard (C3), Mrs. Guzzardo (C4)
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    GRADE LEVEL          

         NEWS
Hello Grade 2 Families, 

Thank you for your support at home!  Please continue to work with your child on the following 
important areas:

● ⏰ Reading Fluency - Second grade’s goal is to be able to read 100 - 128 words per 
minute fluently, accurately, and with proper expression. Use a pointer finger to track the 
words.

● 📚 Reading Comprehension - Read chapter books for at least 20 minutes or more every 
day.  Read aloud to an adult.  Also, adults please read out loud to your child to model 
good reading skills.  Ask questions to check for understanding.

● 🔢 Math Fluency - Memorize addition and subtraction facts up to 20 total accurately and 
quickly, without counting on fingers.

Specials classes will be every other Tuesday:

● 💻 Computer Programming with Mr. Sutherland
● 😊 S.E.L. (Social Emotional Learning) with Mrs. Fong
● 👟 P.E. (Physical Education) with Ms. Makaneole

Please wear athletic shoes and bring water bottles every Tuesday and Friday.

Thank you,
Grade 2 Teachers 💕
Mrs. Guzzardo, Mrs. Obayashi and Mrs. 
Rickard

Multicultural Open House Projects



Grade 3: Mrs. Wong (D6), Ms. Newberry (D7), Mrs. Lau (D8)
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    GRADE LEVEL          

         NEWS

Aloha Families,

Our first month of school just flew by!  Students have completed their iReady 
Diagnostics for reading and math.  With these results, grade 3 teachers will put the 
students into groups for our intervention block.  This is where we practice the skills 
needed with the students in small group settings.  Please encourage your child to 
continue to complete iReady reading and math lessons to meet their lesson targets.

We have also started our “Specials” classes, which include Social Emotional Learning 
with Mrs. Fong, Computer Programming with Mr. Sutherland and P.E. with Ms. M.  
Grade 3 Specials classes are on 9/7 and 9/21. Thank you for helping your child to be 
ready for these days with shoes and a water bottle.

Please also continue to support your child to be a self directed learner and be 
responsible for their learning.  They should be doing daily homework assignments and 
getting their planners signed by an adult family member.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact your child’s teacher.  Thank 
you for all your support! 

Grade 3 Teachers



Grade 4:  Ms. Chung (B8), Mrs. Chanhboury (B9), Mrs. Takesue (B10) 
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    GRADE LEVEL          

         NEWS

Aloha 4th Grade Families,
It has been a busy first month for our 4th graders!  We have been getting to know each other, 
learning new rituals and routines, and are off to a great start with the 4th grade curriculum.
Here are a few friendly reminders and announcements:

● iReady: Please help your child keep up with their weekly iReady expectations (see 
below).  Completed iReady logs are due every Friday.

Weekly iReady Student Expectations (for EACH subject)
Level A-C Level D Level E-F

● 75 minutes 
     AND
      4 lessons

● 50 minutes 
     AND
      2 lessons

● 30 minutes 
     AND
     1 lessons

● Reading Log:  Students are responsible for maintaining and reaching their personal 
weekly goals.

● Writing Journal:  Students should be keeping up with their journal writing weekly.
● Multiplication Facts:  Please encourage your child to review their basic multiplication 

facts 1-10.  Multiplication.com provides a variety of online games to practice their facts.
● Cafeteria Monitors:  Please bring an extra mask in a Ziploc bag to store in school as a 

backup for cafe monitor days.
Lastly, thank you all for attending our Pauoa Open House.  It was a pleasure meeting our 4th 
grade families and celebrating the diverse cultures of our Pauoa ohana.  We look forward to 
partnering with all of you to ensure a successful school year for our students.  Thank you for all 
you do.
 .
Grade 4 Teachers



Grade 4:  Ms. Chung (B8), Mrs. Chanhboury (B9), Mrs. Takesue (B10) 
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    GRADE LEVEL          

         NEWS

Aloha Fun Ride:
Hawaii Bicycling League is excited to announce the return of the Aloha Fun Ride in connection with the 
Honolulu Century Ride.  This event is on Sunday, September 24th at 8:15am and is a 5 or 8 mile casual ride 
from Kapiolani Park out towards Kahala and back. A great ride for families with food & music at the finish! As an 
added bonus, we're providing BikeEd students with a $10 off coupon! Use the code "BikeEd" to save.

B9

https://hbl.org/afr/
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    GRADE LEVEL          

         NEWS

B-8

B-9

B-10



Grade 5: Mrs. Takahashi (C8), Ms. Zeng (C9), Mrs. Imada (C10)
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    GRADE LEVEL          

         NEWS
Aloha 5th grade families!

The first month of school has passed us by so quickly! In Science, we’ve been investigating and 
observing patterns in the night sky. In Math, we’ve been learning about volume. In Writing, we’re starting 
to read mentor texts about narrative writing. Lastly, in Social Studies we have been exploring culture and 
landforms in preparation for studying theories on how the earliest Americans migrated to the Americas. 

Fifth graders have completed their iReady diagnostic in Reading and Math. This data helps us determine 
where each student is individually and how to help them meet or exceed our fifth grade standards. The 
fifth graders have also begun working on their oral fluency. Oral fluency is an integral part of 
comprehension. It helps the reader become proficient in vocabulary, comprehension and phonics. 
Encourage your child to read out loud daily. Practice reading with expressions, attending to the 
punctuations and pacing.

Please keep up to date with the latest incoming events by checking your emails, signing student 
planners, and checking Seesaw daily. 

Your Fifth Grade Team,
Ms. Zeng, Mrs. Takahashi, and Kumu Imada

C10 - Pasting together our piece to 
discover the hidden message: ‘Ohana
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    GRADE LEVEL          

         NEWS

C8 - Tallest Tower Challenge C8 - Tallest Tower Challenge

C9- Students created one word goals 
to start the year with



Resource Room: Ms. Shigematsu (FSC, B-1), Mrs. Lum (Grades K-2 (B2), 
                        Ms. Oyama, Grades 3-5 (B7)

            SPED/Resource          

                    Classrooms
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Ms. Shigematsu (FSC, B-1)

Mrs. Lum (Grades K-2, B2)

Aloha Families,

Thank you so much for coming to our open house. This month we are working on the 
floss rule in OG in which the f, l and s are doubled at the end of a one-syllable word 
after a short vowel.  We will also be working on the magic “e”/silent e.  In reading, we 
are working on sequencing and who, what, when, where questions when reading 
informational text. We will also continue to practice reading decodable readers. This 
month in math is focused on adding two-digit by two-digit numbers.  We are using 
manipulatives to help in understanding. By the end of the month, the goal is to be 
working on regrouping with addition. In writing, we will continue working on narrative 
writing as well as comparison and contrast.  Please contact me with any questions or 
concerns. 

Happy September!

We made it through the first month of school and getting in the groove of all our new routines. 
We had our first Multicultural Open House and it was a very successful one. Thank you to our 
parents for your support and sharing a little bit about your family and culture.

At the end of the month, we will have our Safety Week. During the week we will practice 
various drills. We have been working on some of the procedures so our students can be 
prepared when we conduct our drills and in a real emergency. 

Reminders:
- Check bag and folder daily for any important documents 

Thank you, 
Ms. S
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            SPED/Resource          

                    Classrooms

Aloha B7 Families,
Thank you to everyone who was able to come to Pauoa’s Open 

House. It was great to see you all again!
Our students are working on Math in our new Math Program–Ready 

Math. We are learning our new math routines. In reading, we are reviewing 
our phonics (OG) sounds and have gotten into our routines with fluency, 
grammar, vocabulary, and writing. Through reading short passages, we 
are reviewing our RACE strategy to answer short response questions.

If you have any questions, feel free to let me know!

Some reminders~
● Bring a water bottle and necessary supplies to class
● Come to class ready to learn with a positive attitude!

Mahalo,
Ms. Oyama

  Ms. Oyama (Grades 3-5, B7)



SEL Teacher: Mrs. Fong (Library)

Technology Coordinator/Computer Science: Mr. Sutherland

SPECIALS 
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We have begun ‘S.E.L.’ classes for all grades K-5. In grades 3-5, we are discussing 
‘Skills for Learning’, ‘Empathy’, ‘Being Respectful’ and ‘Self-Talk’. In grades K-2, we 
are discussing ‘Listening to Learn’, ‘Focusing Attention’, ‘Being Respectful’ and 
‘Self-Talk’. Let’s continue to show and teach our keiki to be kind and be empathetic 
towards each other.

Aloha Pauoa Students and Families,

We have had a really great start of the year in computer science! Students are getting their 
accounts setup and reviewing their basic coding skills. This year we will be returning to the 
code.org curriculum for our main computer science  curriculum. We will be extending this 
curriculum with Lego robotics projects, Micro:bit microcontrollers, Scratch and CS First projects. 
It will be a busy year with with a lot of hard work and many interesting projects. Students, I can’t 
wait to see you in class!  

Thank you,
Mr. Sutherland,
Computer Science Teacher

http://code.org/


Title I & Curriculum Coordinator:  
Ms. Nakamura (Front Office)  

Support Staff  
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Happy September!

I hope this newsletter finds your family happy and healthy.  If you haven’t done so already, please 
fill out the Free and Reduced Price Meal application form either online, ezmealapp.com, or 

hard copy.  For more information about the free and reduced meal program, please see the State’s 

Department of Education webpage.  Applications are due by mid September. (A date has not 
been released yet.)

Parent Teacher Conference forms were sent home on August 30, Wednesday.  Forms are due 
by Sept. 11.  If you have more than 1 child at Pauoa, please make sure to list all children’s names on 
each form.  A form is needed for every child for scheduling purposes.

Session 1 After School Programs started on Aug. 29.  You should have received either a 
confirmation form or waitlist letter last week.  Thank you for your patience if you received a waitlist 
letter.  Unfortunately we do not have enough space for the programs with no cost to meet the 
demand.  With that said, and because we want your child to have the full experience of the program, 
please make every effort to ensure that your child attends their program.  If your child has 3 
unexcused absences, he/she may be replaced by someone on the waitlist.  If you know your child is 
going to be absent, please inform your child’s classroom teacher and/or me right away.  Thank you for 
your understanding.

Session 1 After school tutoring started on Aug. 29.  We have tutors for grades 1 and 3, therefore 
only students in these grade levels were offered tutoring.  Our tutors are our teachers and we thank 
them for extending their day to support their students.  Grade level teachers determine the tutoring 
group based on data and needs of the students.  While we do know that extracurricular activities are 
important in the development of the whole child, at this point in time, tutoring takes precedence over 
enrichment programs as we want to give your child every possible support to be successful in the 
classroom.  Please reach out to your child’s classroom teacher if you have any questions or concerns 
about your child.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to email me.
 
Take care and stay safe,
Ms. Nakamura
lisa.nakamura@k12.hi.us

http://ezmealapp.com/
https://www.hawaiipublicschools.org/TeachingAndLearning/HealthAndNutrition/StudentHealthResources/Pages/FreeReducedLunch.aspx
https://www.hawaiipublicschools.org/TeachingAndLearning/HealthAndNutrition/StudentHealthResources/Pages/FreeReducedLunch.aspx


English Language Coordinator/ Parent Involvement: Mrs. Newton (D9)

English Language Learners

Our Language Instruction Educational Program is Dedicated 
ESL/ELD and Sheltered Instruction. Active EL students 
receive services either in a push in or pull out settings. 
Students are provided with targeted instruction based on their 
language needs. If you have any questions about our EL 
program you can email me at ivy.newton@k12.hi.us.
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Support Staff  

Parent Involvement
Thank you so much for supporting our Panda Express 
Fundraiser! “Mele on the Lawn” will be on September 8th. 
Come join us! 

Health Aide: Mrs. Ladines (Front Office)

Our bodies are constantly evolving and what was, may no 
longer be.

Do you feel your child gets symptoms easily?  Do you feel it 
could be allergies?

If your answer is yes, please consult with your keiki's 
Pediatrician to get a printed doctor's note to keep on file for 
this school year.
With this clearance, if they have those listed symptoms, your 
keiki will be able to remain in school.

Come and chat with me - Thanks!!



Box Tops for Education Box 
You may continue to upload during the summer months! 
Please visit https://www.boxtops4education.com   Box Top have gone digital!
Download the Box Top for Education App from the app store and scan your 
receipts within 14 days from purchase. It's quick and easy 

Front Office
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Mrs. Oshiro, Mrs. Tanoue, Mrs. Fraga-lino

2023 FEDERAL IMPACT AID (Federal Survey Card)
The 2023 FEDERAL SURVEY CARD (Federal Impact Aid) will be distributed on
Wednesday, September 6, 2023. Every student will need to fill out the card and
return the signed forms back to your homeroom teachers the very
next day or ASAP. Do you live in a Government Housing Project or Work on
Federal Properties. (Check out the attached list and enter it on your form)
In Hawaii, Federal Impact Aid helps offset costs for school materials and
resources, substitute teachers, student transportation, and other services at
schools statewide. All students and schools benefit from Impact Aid. Please kokua
and support Pauoa School.

Free & Reduced Meals
If you haven't done so already, please go to  emealapp.com to apply for Free & Reduced Meals. 
Only 1 application for the whole family. Please apply online as it will give you a quicker reply.  If 
you had benefits from last year, it will be expiring on 9/19/23. Please re-apply to see if you 
qualify. If you have any questions, please come to our office or call  (808) 587-4500.

Lost & Found
Please make sure to label your items such as clothing or your hydro flasks.
We have some of the items in our office, please stop by to check it out.
If you place your names, we can return it to the student.

https://www.boxtops4education.com/
http://emealapp.com/
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Notice of Non-Discrimination

HIDOE will not tolerate retaliation for reporting discrimination and/or harassment on the basis of race, sex, age, color, national 

origin, religion, or disability, and will take steps to protect those who wish to report the harassment. Please direct inquiries regarding 

HIDOE nondiscrimination policies to: Section ADA/504 inquiries Krysti Sukita, ADA/504 Specialist Civil Rights Compliance Office 

Hawaii State Department of Education P.O. Box 2360 Honolulu, Hawaii 96804 (808) 586-3322 or relay crco@notes.k12.hi.us

    

Title VI, Title IX, and other inquiries Anne Marie Puglisi, Director Civil Rights Compliance Office Hawaii State Department of 

Education P.O. Box 2360 Honolulu, Hawaii 96804 (808) 586-3322 or relay crco@notes.k12.hi.us
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